The Salem Heartbeat

The little church with the big heart!



Many Thanks

It is with mixed emotions that I write this bit of news for the newsletter!

We will be saying a "Big Thanks" to our Office Assistant, Bertie Lawyer who has decided to retire from her duties as Church Secretary. She has filled the position very well.

On the positive side, we welcome Lana Lemmond to the position. Lana is a longtime church member of Salem Church and is very familiar with everyone and has been training with Bertie. Please welcome Lana to her new position.

As most of you know, Pastor Lin has compiled most of the previous newsletters while Bertie designed the layout. It will now be up to the individual to email/give that information to Lana. Thanks for your cooperation in helping to put out an informative newsletter.

Linda Stoler, Personel Committee

Dear Brothers & Sisters in Christ.

I wish to thank each and every one of you for your love, support, and prayers over the past five years while I served as your secretary. I know you will do the same for Lana who will officially take over January 1st, but has been in training since October and doing a great job.

Though I will no longer serve in the capacity of your secretary, I will still be with you as a member of Salem Church and will hopefully get to see you on Sunday mornings whether it's in the Sanctuary, parking lot or Fellowship Center!

I also thank you for the very generous Christmas gift of a Sheetz card. I may not be traveling around as much as I once did, but I still make weekly visits to my mom in Chambersburg, so having a gift card to put gas in my car will go a long way!

God bless each of you in the upcoming new year, love you all and be well!!

Bertie

Continued on page 2

Each week we pray for members and friends of our church family, a sister church here in the Waynesboro area and her pastor, one of the countries where Christians are suffering severe persecution, and one of the ministries we support with our mission funds.

Please join us in the ministry of prayer!



Jan 3 Candace & Anna Snavely

Jesus Alive Ministries Pastor Jeff Miller Persecuted Christians of Afghanistan Jamie Dudeck & Josue Meija Ramos, Myloh & Eli

Jan 10 Chucky & Jamie Snyder, Kane Kochera

Lifegate Ministries Pastor Delton Lehman Persecuted Christians of Iraq Fisher House

Jan 17 Judy Souders

Lives Changed By Christ (LCBC) Pastor Josh Varner Persecuted Christians of Somalia Gideons International

Jan 24 Sam & Linda Stoler

Living Word Ministries Pastor Warren Rice Persecuted Christians of Maldives The Gospel Tide

Jan 31 Carroll & Louanna Sturm

Otterbein Church Pastor Mike Newman & staff Persecuted Christians of India Lion of Judah Academy & Medical Mission

Thank yous continued from page 1

Once again Salem's church family has shown the Love of God by donating \$1,045 that enabled us to provide Christmas for two families that otherwise would have done without. Thanks so much for your generous demonstration of Christian Love!

Linda Wilson

Thank you to all for the blessings to the Leland, Hearthstone and the homeless shelter. You provided 71 gift bags for residents at Leland, 23 gift bags for the residents of Hearthstone and four bags of essentials to Waynesboro's homeless shelter. We also had three generous monetary gifts of \$100 which helped with the purchase of gifts – a true Christmas blessing. A special "thank you" goes out to Sandi Barnett for all her help with this ministry.

May God bless you this Christmas season and in the coming New Year!

Paula Eigenbrode

MINISTRIES IN JANUARY

ALTAR FLOWERS

01/03 Jean Kahl

01/10 Andersons, Johnsons & Mulls

01/17 Open

01/24 Open

OFFERING COUNTERS

01/03 Lana Lemmond & Troy Johnson

01/10 Diane Ellis & Linda Stoler

01/17 Wendy Eigenbrode & Terry Eigenbrode

01/24 Fred White & Linda Stoler

01/31 Lana Lemmond & Terry Eigenbrode

ORGANIST

01/03 Diane Ellis

01/10 Sherry Hill

01/17 Diane Ellis

01/24 Sherry Hill

01/31 Diane Ellis

WEATHER CANCELLATIONS

The decision to cancel church due to inclement weather will be made by the Ministry Council President Jean Kahl, Buildings and Grounds Coordinator Troy Johnson. You should expect a phone call from a Ministry Council member if church has been cancelled. Please use your own wisdom and don't drive if the conditions are bad in your own neighborhood!

For future newsletters and bulletins, it would be greatly appreciated for those who have computers to send articles via email. You can send it to salemchurch@pa.net with a cc to lanalemmond@gmail.com

Thank you.



01/01 Linda Wilson 01/17 Elsie Horton

01/04 Anita Johnson 01/18 Caroline Kennedy

01/05 Fern Martin 01/21 Ann Sheeley

01/06 Jean Johnson 01/22 Carroll Sturm

01/09 Lana Lemmond 01/27 Wendy Beeler

01/10 Bob Crouse



January 1

Pastor Lin & Andy Smalec

CHURCH LEADERSHIP

Ministry Council Members 2021

Council/Congregation, President:

Jean Kahl 717-977-0867

Council/Congregation, Vice President:

Andy Anderson 717-491-3163

Secretary:

Wendy Eigenbrode 717-328-5567

Co-Treasurers:

Sandi Barnett 240-675-3495 Ruth Ann Helman 717-762-8972

Members:

Andy Anderson	717-597-9600
Lois Crouse	717-762-3040
Wendy Eigenbrode	717-328-5567
Roy Horton	717-762-2026
Jean Kahl	717-977-0867
Lana Lemmond	717496-3707
Patrick Minnick	717-765-0521
Lois Sellar	717-762-1986
Fred White	717-762-7008
Allan Wilson	717-762-9072

Ex-officio members –voice but no vote:

Ruth Ann Helman (Treasurer)
Sandi Barnett (Treasurer)

Elders:

717-762-4720
717-762-4426
717-977-0867
717-762-2643
717-762-9435
717-762-8582
717-762-6961
717-597-7709

Ministers to the Community: All members

Church phone: 717-762-8531 E-mail: salemchurch@pa.net



Administrative Ministry Teams -

Finance - Sandi Barnett/Ruth Ann Helman

H.E.L.P. - Linda Stoler Personnel - Linda Stoler

Deacons - *Lois Crouse

Called to Care - Lu Kennedy
Funeral Meals - Paula Eigenbrode
Prayer Chain - Sandi Barnett
Rides & Meals - Bonnie Rhodes
Family Assistance Fund - Linda Stoler

Christian Education Ministry Teams -*Patrick Minnick Adult Sunday School - Tom McCloud

Fellowship Ministry Teams - *Allan Wilson

Game Nite - Jean Kahl

Guess Who's Coming to Dinner - Tom & Fern McCloud

Outreach Ministry Team -

Mission Team - Jim Ressler Relay for Life Team - Linda Stoler

Property & Maintenance Ministry Team - *Andy Anderson

Cemetery - Troy & Pete Johnson Property & Maintenance - Troy & Pete

Columbarium/Scattering Garden - Paula Eigenbrode

Spiritual Council -

Pastoral Relations Ministry Team - Jim Ressler

Worship Ministry Teams - *Lana Lemmond Praise Music Team - Wendy Beeler

Tech Team - Sam Rose

*The names with an asterisk are the liaisons for that particular ministry

Visit us:

4881 Salem Church Rd., Waynesboro, PA 17268 www.salemchurchpa.org